
MINUTES 
Lefors City Council Meeting 

July 10, 2023 - Regular Session 
 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. by Mayor Michael Ray. Present were Council 
members Ashley Miller, Jerry Stegall, James Gee, and Aaron Hunt. Council member Savanah 
Kingcade was absent. 

Mayor Ray led the Pledge of Allegiance. Councilman Gee said the Invocation. 
No citizens comments. 
Public Works Director, Nick York, reported to Council:  Repairs have been made to numerous 

roads and alleys due to heavy storms, several water leaks have been repaired throughout town, the 
installation of the aerator at the wastewater plant is almost complete, mowing and maintain area 
around wells and ground storage tank is ongoing, cleaned up after severe thunderstorm, and the work 
on the F550 utility truck is done with the exception of an inspection and tags.  

Judge Curfman submitted a written report:  For the month of June 2020, we had receipts of 
$1,243.00. There were 5 new complaints or citations filed with the Court from the Marshal. These 
were State or City Ordinance violations that were reported. At this current time, we have an 
outstanding balance of fines and court costs due to the City of Lefors of $11,909.00. Thank you for 
your support and confidence.  

City Marshal, Hayden Gray, submitted a report: Complaints received: Animal Complaints: 1, 
Traffic Complaints: 1; Calls for service: On duty: 5, Call-out: 3; Reports: Criminal Reports: 4, Traffic 
Stop Reports: 1, Information Reports: 2; Traffic Stops: 16, Traffic Citations (to include parking 
violations) issued:  3, Traffic Warnings issued: 13, City Ordinance Warnings issued: 2, Arrests: 3. 
  Councilwoman Miller made a motion to approve the consent agenda including the Minutes of 
the June 12, 2023, regular meeting, bills, and department reports. Councilman Hunt seconded.  Vote 
unanimous. Motion passed. 
 After annual review, Councilman Hunt made a motion to approve and re-adopt the City’s 
Investment Policy Ordinance No. 2000-0801. Councilwoman Miller seconded. Vote unanimous. 
Motion passed. 

Council members opened sealed bids. A bid was received on a 2000 ½ ton pickup from Keith 
Franks in the amount of $205.00. Bids were received on a 1995 Chevrolet 1-ton pickup from Keith 
Franks in the amount of $275.00, from Scott Brown in the amount of $250.00, and from Ronnie 
Furgerson in the amount of $810.00. Councilman Hunt made a motion accept the bid from Ronnie 
Furgerson in the amount of $810.00 for the 1995 Chevrolet 1-ton pickup, and to accept the bid from 
Keith Franks in the amount of $205.00 for the 2000 Ford ½ ton pickup. Councilman Gee seconded. 
Vote unanimous. Motion passed.  

Councilwoman Miller made a motion to adjourn. Councilman Hunt seconded. Vote unanimous. 
Motion passed. 
 The meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m. 
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City Secretary     Mayor 


